Parish News
THE FUTURE OF EVENLEY

As we explained to you in the last newsletter we are, as a { |

response to the localism bill, in the process of drafting a Parish Plan, covering not just
the housing stock but more importantly in our case, other areas such as the protection
and improvement of our amenities, lifestyle, heritage, important open spaces, foot and
bridle paths. We are also taking into account additional subjects like the creation of
further leisure and sporting facilities, improving communication and continuing to
build a thriving community, these are just a few of our aims. We are at present drafting
a comprehensive questionnaire, which will include a children’s and youth section. The
results of this work will enable us to produce a draft Parish Plan. The Parish Council
would like Evenley people to be at the heart of everything that we do to establish the
Parish Plan as a blueprint for the village. We are about three quarters of the way
through producing a draft questionnaire, so it’s not too late to incorporate any points
you wish to make.

Alan Thornhill Parish Councillor alan@evenleypc.org.uk

Members of the Steering group are
Alan Thornhill alan.thornhill@btopenworld.com 702811

Keith Cousins algakeith.cousins@btinternet.com 704070
Joyce Stevens evenleypc@sky.com 702861
Jacquie Simpson hirej@btinternet.com 704679
Kevin O’'Regan kevinoregans4@btinternet.com 702300
Alex Crisp alexcrisp@o2.co.uk 841312

Katie Leetham leethamfamily@me.com 423192

Paula Jermy paulajermy@btinternet.com 706294
Sarah Timms sas_46@hotmail.com 700777

THE QUEEN’S DIAMOND JUBILEE TREE PLANTING PROJECT

In celebration of the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee the parish council was delighted to
receive from the Woodland Trust a collection of saplings of a mixture of species
including silver birch, wild cherry, hazel, hawthorn and dogwood. Many of them have
been planted at the pocket park, where we are fearful that the ash trees there may
succumb to dieback disease. The others have been planted in the vicinity of our many
parish public footpaths and we are particularly grateful to our teams of planters and
land owners who have contributed to the success of this planting project. These include
our tree warden, Janet Cropley, together with Graham Churchill, Katie Leetham,
Geoffrey and Jim Snell to whom we give our grateful thanks.
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EXOTIC INDIAN
CUISINE FULLY
LICENCED & AIR
CONDITIONED

At Chilli & Pepper
Restaurant, we keep
things simple:

Fresh quality authentic
Indian cuisine

Friendly helpful service

Modern comfortable
décor

Reasonable prices

8 Banbury Road, Brackley
Northants, NN13 6AU

Tel:

01280 706922
01280 706111




SUCCESSFUL OUTCOME OF MARSTON’S BREWERY PLANNING APPLICATION

The parish council has long sought a solution to the
parking problem at the junction of Bicester Hill with
the village green. Many months ago our lobbying
resulted in a site meeting with Marston’s Brewery
executives at which they revealed to us their plans to
upgrade the facilities at the pub. We were very pleased
to hear that the brewery has now been granted
planning permission to provide badly needed
additional off-road parking spaces, an impact garden
with wooden structures and planters together with a
children’s play area. An unusual feature of the design,
included because of health and safety concerns, is the
inclusion of a zebra type crossing between the main
building and the garden/play area. This has been
included because the passage of vehicles to and from
the planned new parking spaces at the rear of the
premises carries a safety risk.

We had hoped to have confirmation that this play area

this has yet to be confirmed. This proposed investment
in an important village feature may be seen as an
endorsement by the brewery of Paul and Angie’s
excellent management of the Red Lion, one of
Evenley’s prime assets.

would be available for the use of all village children but

Why not visit EPC website www.evenleypc.org.uk
And why not follow us on twitter, all news items are automatically posted to twitter; you
would then be notified of updates to EPC website https://twitter.com/evenleypc

OTHER DIARY DATES ANNUAL PRECEPT

Last month we began the process of determining our financial budget for
2013/4 which governs our precept and the parish council element of your
council tax. We have a track record of delivering value for money in
Evenley and we aim to continue this. The final figures will be determined
at our January 2013 parish council meeting. Details of the preliminary
budget can be viewed on the Evenley Parish Council website
www.evenleypc.org.uk

Christmas Float

See Santa in Evenley & Mixbury,
Thursday 13th December from
6pm

Christmas Disco

Evenley Village Hall

Saturday 15th December

For tickets contact
Mo & Alan on 01280 702811

PUBLIC SAFETY

We take our public safety responsibilities very seriously, acting to avoid
risk to the public by removing dead branches from parish council owned
trees, seeking to limit village vehicle speeds with our mobile vehicle
activated signs, discouraging parking on verges where it affects driver
visibility at road junctions. There have been some concerns over parked
cars restricting access to properties where the residents are totally reliant
on the assistance of carers and relatives to cater for their regular needs. If

Carol Singing around the
village

Tuesday 18th December
Everyone welcome meet at
Evenley church 6.30pm
Collection goes to crisis at

gﬁfﬁ?ﬁ %Venley Village Hall for you are aware of residents in these circumstances please park responsibly

a drink in order to allow carers closer access to the homes of those who need them.

Sl iy Thank you' for your support. . ’
However, if you see a problem before we do please report it to the county’s

Red Lion Evenley Street Doctor service.

g}:&;sr%zy 20thiDecember, gpm http://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/en/councilservices/Transport/
roads/streetdoctor/Pages/Step1.aspx

Burns Night DIRECTIONAL SIGN AT THE JUNCTION OF BICESTER

ECC presents HILL/MIXBURY ROAD

Buckingham Golf Club Friday

25th January At last we can report that an additional marker sign has been added to the

For tickets contact Kim on

sign post at the junction of Bicester Hill/Mixbury Road, in an endeavour to
01280 703400

ease congestion at that junction and keep traffic flowing.




NIGEL FOX - ATRUE LEGEND

The Fox family is part of Evenley’s DNA and Nigel’s funeral last month may
be described as one of the greatest gatherings ever seen in Evenley or, as he
liked to describe it, “the Centre of the World”. Nigel was blessed with a
multitude of talents being best known for his rugby and musical skills which
could frequently be appreciated at the Red Lion.

Nigel was my predecessor as Chairman of the Parish Council and I recall the
many contributions he has made to our village life both during his
membership of the parish council and since. For example, when a number of
diseased horse chestnut trees around the village green had to be felled he
stepped forward and arranged for his group, the Montanas, to perform in the
village hall free of charge with all the proceeds being used to help pay for the
tree felling cost. For many years he has served as our snow warden, always
ready to help with snow clearance operations.

In this day and age it is rare for the whole village community to come together
and contribute to such an occasion so willingly and so magnificently. Nigel
was a great character and it is most fitting that the Fox family tradition on the
parish council is being maintained by his sister Jackie. We extend our
sympathy to her and to the whole family.

The service was a most moving occasion which will long remain in our
memory.

PROPOSED NEW FACILITY FOR EVENLEY’S YOUNG CRICKETERS

Nigel was a great sportsman and, though best known for his rugby prowess, he
took a keen interest in village cricket and played for the second team. Cricket is
the sport where Evenley league teams continue to excel and, with an eye to the
future, Sunday morning coaching sessions for youngsters on the village green
are a regular event. In order to develop this encouraging trend Evenley Cricket
Club has secured funding for the purchase of a bowling machine which is to be
used for indoor coaching at Magdalen College School in Brackley during the
winter and on our village green in summer.

The use of this machine builds up the confidence of young players when facing
faster bowling but a true surface is needed to avoid potential injury from erratic
bounces. For this reason the cricket club wishes to install, within the current
nets area, an Astroturf type artificial surface on a
compacted stone base around twelve metres long
and around 2.75 metres wide. This will ensure
perfect bounce from every ball bowled. Enhanced
coaching support has been recruited and now
residents’ support is needed to take this project
forward.

Any resident wishing to comment on this project
is requested to write to our parish clerk, Joyce
Stevens, at 15 Lawyers Close or to email her at
clerk@evenleypc.org.uk as soon as possible.
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THE A43 ROUNDABOUT AT THE TOP OF BROAD LANE

For many years the PC have been lobbying for improvements to the
roundabout. Many accidents over the years have taken their toll on the hard and
soft landscaping, however we have now received confirmation of a provisional
design which may, at least improve the appearance. Further details can be
found on the Parish Council website www.evenleypc.org.uk - listed under ‘EPC
working on your behalf’

EVENLEY FILM CLUB

The Artist

10th December 2012

Our Christmas Special with
mince pies and mulled wine
Salmon Fishing in the
Yemen

7th January 2013
Tortoise in Love

11th February 2013
Alocally made film about
village life.

RED LION EVENLEY

Christmas menu all through
December up to Christmas
Eve.

Open Christmas
(drinks only)
Montanas on Christmas Eve
Party new years eve with band
called Gold.

Visit:
www.redlionevenley.com
SNOW WARDEN

Day 12-2

We need a volunteer to fill the
role of snow warden; a
position filled for many years
by Nigel Fox. Anybody
interested please contact our
parish clerk, Joyce Stevens, at
15 Lawyers Close — telephone
702861 - email
clerk@evenleypc.org.uk and
she will be happy to provide
detalils.

=== JRWALKER

FMAAT

Accountancy & Taxation
Services

Tel: 01280 840000
Mob: 07739 695636
Email: info@jrwalker.co.uk
Web:  www.jrwalker.co.uk
11b Boundary Road,
Brackley, NN13 7ES




CONTACTS

Tree Warden

Janet Cropley

01280 703224

Footpath Warden
Michael Johnson

01280 703956

Pocket Park

Merrick Loggin

01280 702725

Highways Representative
John Rawlings

01280 705016

Village Correspondent
Sheila Bailey

01280 706926

Want to advertise in this
newsletter and or our
web site please contact

Mike Bosher at
mike@evenleypc.org.uk

Printed Courtesy of
tracscare

Leading providers of
specialist care &
rehabilitation services

Evenley a%
Wood Gzaﬁ

Ifyou go down to the

2Wwoods today.. 2012

SEASONS GREETINGS

On behalf of the parish council team in Evenley, may we
convey the compliments of the season. We have invited
Evenley’s new Rector, Simon Dommett, to present his
following Christmas message.
Dear Parishioners ,
I would like to take this
'(\ fasl ‘r' opportunity to wish you all a very happy and
if . joyful Christmas.
- This is my first Christmas as your new Rector
and I hope to spend many more with you.
Christmas is great! There are presents, time with
family, food (plenty of it) and lots of old films.
January isn't so great, with bills to pay and the
b lingering exhaustion from all the work that goes
1Y into a good Christmas.
So is that it for Christmas? 'Goodwill' towards
& all, but only for a week? Is it working hard for a
l temporary peace and unity, before the new year
comes and we get back into our routines?
= As we celebrate this festive season I hope we
may find more than this and that what is found

will last longer than a week.

Have a Happy and Peace filled Christmas

Simon

Rector of the united benefice of the villages of

Aynho, Croughton, Evenley, Farthinghoe, Hinton and Steane.

GRIT BINS

There are a number of strategically placed grit bins around our community. We can
confirm that they are all full, however please be advised that the grit is for use on
public paths and roads to alleviate the problems caused by ice and snow. Please do
not abuse this facility by taking grit for private driveways. If you find that a bin is
empty, please report it, either by emailing our parish clerk at
clerk@evenleypc.org.uk or via the streetdoctor reporting system (category - winter
maintenance). There is a direct link to streetdoctor via the Parish Council website,
www.evenleypc.org.uk

NEWS FROM THE VILLAGE SHOP

Did you know that we now have our Lottery Machine up and running, scratch cards
also available? We have a wide range of plants and planted bowls available all year
round, a range of holly wreaths now available too. We are offering a range of
Christmas Hampers, we can cater for different sizes and cost — why not visit us &
choose what you’d like or give us a call to order & we’ll do the rest. We always have
in stock local free range eggs, local honey, cold meats, sausages and bacon. Fresh
fruit, vegetables, bread & rolls are delivered daily, with a wider selection of bread &
rolls available on a Saturday. Also in stock all year round a wide selection of gifts,
toys, cards and wrapping paper, by TOPSY TURVEY gift shop in Brackley. We aim
to have a suggestion box in the shop in the New Year, because we want to know
what you think or if there is anything we can do to improve our range, all
suggestions welcomed, WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT.

Finally we would like to wish all our customers & friends a very Happy
Christmas and thank you very much for your support over the last year.

Posting dates for overseas and UK mail, plus opening hours can be found in the shop




